%@(4 NW Energy Coalition
‘l for a clean and affordable energy future

June 11, 2019

Joint Subcommittee on Natural Resources
Oregon State Capitol
900 Court St. NE Salem Oregon 97301

RE: SB 5545 Oregon Department of Energy Budget

Dear Chairs Taylor and Reardon and members of the committee:

On behalf of the NW Energy Coalition, I am writing to support a robust and
workable budget for the Oregon Department of Energy.

The NW Energy Coalition is an alliance of about 100 environmental, civic and
human service organizations, progressive utilities and businesses in Oregon,
Washington, Idaho, Montana and British Columbia. We promote development
of renewable energy and energy conservation, consumer protection, low-
income energy assistance, and fish and wildlife restoration on the Columbia

and Snake rivers.

A reliable, clean and affordable energy system in Oregon is critical to our
economy, environment and the health and safety of our citizens. The
Department of Energy (ODOE) is the state agency currently mandated to
undertake all of the important functions to ensure that the state is planning for
and delivering this energy system. It is critical that ODOE have sufficient
budget to continue its strategic planning and to help inform and deliver critical
information and decisions needed to ensure a well-functioning energy system.
While the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (PUC) is essential to the
regulation of the investor owned utilities, this is a separate and distinct
function from the role that ODOE plays in providing comprehensive statewide
services that include the consumer owned utilities not under the PUC
jurisdiction and the investor owned utilities as well as other non-utility entities

to provide functions and services relative to the energy system as a whole.

ODOE plays important functions in the areas of statewide energy efficiency,

including appliance standards and other functions, development of renewable



resources and other emerging technologies and their role in our current and future energy system, as
well as tracking environmental impacts, including carbon emissions and reductions. While many of
the responsibilities that ODOE tackles are behind the scenes for most people in Oregon, entities that
work in the energy field rely on their expertise and actions on a daily basis. It is critical that ODOE
maintain a functioning budget to continue this work that benefits all energy consumers — large and

small.

Sincerely,
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Wendy Gerlitz
Policy Director



